Present:

Islington Community Schools Federation (ICSF)

Minutes of GB Finance, Resources & Risk Committee
Tuesday 16" October 2018

6pm - 8pm

e Sarah Beagley
e Jo Dibb
e Sarah Evans

e David Harrison - Chair
e Jill McLaughlin
e Amardeep Panesar

e Jack Ross

e Alan Streeter

e Becky Thomson

e Anand Viswanathan

e Caspar Woolley

Apologies Received from: - Tina Southall, Denise McCarney &
David Pinto- Duschinsky

Agenda Action
No.
1. Apologies and Consent
Apologies of absence were received from Tina Southall, Denise
McCarney & David Pinto-Duschinsky.
Resolved: To consent to the absence of Tina Southall, Denise
McCarney & David Pinto-Duschinsky
2. Introductions

Introductions were made and members gave a brief overview of
their roles and responsibilities.




Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest

Finance Report

The papers reflected budget spends as at period end August 2018.
It was noted that the September staff figure costs may vary
significantly from those allocated in the budget setting. In some
schools this may amount to a saving by the appointment of less
expensive staff, in others it may well be that the reverse is true.

Governors were advised that current pupil numbers now appear
on the budget monitor.

CPS

KTU highlight an error in the CPS budget figures — the incorrect
census pupil numbers were used originally (181) due to a clerical
error. The actual pupil numbers were in fact 164 — therefore less
funding is available than had been initially budgeted for.

The difference in available funding has now been reflected in the
budget monitor.

CPS originally had a carry forward figure of £85k plus a projected
in-year saving of £44k —therefore a total surplus of £129k.

£70k of the above total will be used to offset the funding error
therefore leaving a revised surplus of £59k.

KTU confirmed that she did challenge the LA around this but she
was informed that scrutiny of individual school's pupil census
figures are not part of the SLA and therefore this error was not
picked up.

Moving forward it has been agreed that the LA will ‘lock down’ the
budget application so changes to pupil figures cannot be made
manually. This should minimise the risk of a repetition of an error
of this nature.

Recommendations to support CPS:-
e No un-necessary spending
e Make inroads into drawing in additional income

The Staff changes will also help to keep costs down as much as
possible and it was agreed that the committee would continue to
closely monitor the financial position at CPS within the context of
this tighter budget.




A query was raised around the agency staff costs and it was
clarified that this reflects the cost staff vacancy.

It was also noted that for long term sickness absence the school

buys into a SLA insurance from the LA. This enables some costs to
be recovered.

Capital spend — JDB confirmed that most of the larger demands for
capital spend have now been addressed so CPS do not anticipate
any further large out goings in this area.

A general query was raised about the level of detail in the reports
and it was agreed that Governors would like to see future reports
delivered in the same way, although it was noted that it would be
helpful if common methodologies could be adopted in compiling

budget monitors/financial reports across the four schools so that
governors will be able to consider them on a consistent basis.

KTU will be spending some time in the other schools working with
the SBM’s and seeking clarity around their budgets. This will
include a bench marking exercise to see if savings can be made.
KTU will have the report ready in time for the next F, R & R
meeting.

KTU added that all fellow SBM'’s have been very accommodating
and there has been full engagement from all.

EGA

EGA are in receipt of grant funding received from Richard Reeves
Foundation. EGA was successful in their bid for a grant to support
a Careers Adviser post for students at EGA and Holloway.

Unfortunately to date they have been unable to recruit a suitable
person for the post. Another round of recruiting will take place. If
there is no success the grant may need to revert back to the
Richard Reeves Foundation.

A query was raised around the £800k carry forward and it was
explained that this was roll over from previous years and has been
ring-fenced against some large spending due to take place (ICT
refresh).

SBE and KTU will be doing a piece of work and looking at current
staffing within EGA — their findings and conclusions will be
reported at the next meeting.
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